MINUTES
PUBLIC HEARING
CITY COUNCIL
November 13, 2018

A **PUBLIC HEARING** was held by the Torrington Board of Councilmen in the City Hall Auditorium on Tuesday, November 13, 2018, to solicit public comment regarding changes to City Ordinance Chapter 170, "Sewers."

Present were Mayor Elinor Carbone and City Councilors Marie Soliani, Frank Rubino, Paul Cavagnero, and Fred Simon. Councilors Gregg Cogswell and Anne Ruwet were absent.

Also present were Water Pollution Control Administrator Ray Drew, Director of Personnel and Labor Relations Atty. Mark Dumas, Public Works Director Jerry Rollett, Superintendent of Parks and Recreation Brett Simmons, Deputy Public Works Director and City Engineer Paul Kundzins, Superintendent of Streets Bill Mayers, Fleet Manager Emil Castro, Fire Chief Peter Towey, Deputy Fire Chief David Tripp, Torrington Water Company (TWC) Vice President of Operations Steve Cerruto, Five Points Center for the Visual Arts (FPCVA) Executive Director Judith McElhone, FPCVA's Atty. Mark Malaspina, State Representative Michelle Cook, and State Senator Kevin Witkos.

Mayor Carbone called the Public Hearing to order at 7:06 p.m.

Jonathan Draper read the legal notice.

Public Comment

Glenn Royals expressed his disagreement with previous statements that the WPCA cannot charge residents of other towns a different rate for use of the City's sanitary sewer system and suggested that non-residents should pay a higher rate.

Barbara Gall expressed her opposition to the pending Inter-Municipal Agreement (IMA) with Woodridge Lake Sewer District (WLSD).

Meeting Closed

Mayor Carbone declared the public hearing closed at 7:11 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Jonathan R. Draper, Asst. Clerk

ATTEST:

CAROL L. ANDERSON, MMC

Carol L anderson

CITY CLERK